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Knightly News from the Principal! 
Dear Parents, 
 As we settle into our 4th Sunday of Lent, we hear the story of the prodigal son. How often 
do we encounter sin and come to realize that it is better to dwell in the house of the Lord, as the 
lowliest one of His, versus to be outside His gates? The sacrament of confession offers that to us 
and it is truly a gift. We know that the way of the Lord can be hard, and that what God wants for 
us to be happy, although true and good and beautiful, is also hard and at times quite difficult to 
do in our daily struggles. 
 So it is at our school. We hope that the lessons of youth, and the daily formation of 
humility and service, serve to embolden in our students the certainty of absolute truth in God’s 
love amidst a world of pessimism and a relativism that even seeps into Holy Church when left 
unchecked. My prayer for this Lent is that our students are prepared to be that voice in the 
wilderness of our world, calling our brothers and sisters to the truths of Jesus, and that their 
example may serve as a leaven for our nation and beyond. Then, when Easter comes, may they 
experience the joy and hope of a glorious world to come. Mary, queen of apostles and help of 
Christians, pray for us! 
     
Your Servant in Christ, 
 
Kevin Naumann 

Letter from the Principal 

Pius X Spanish Students  
Read to Kindergarten 
A group of Spanish students from Pius X recently visited 
one of our Kindergarten classes to read to them… in 
Spanish! 



News 

April 2022 Events 

1 Melodic Knights Class Mass 
Mission Collection 
Stations of the Cross, 2:55 pm 
Students may wear uniform shorts 

4 Student Confessions 
BIST Consultant Visit 

7 Student Council Class Mass 

8 1:00 pm Dismissal 
Faculty Meeting 

13 4th Grade Living Stations, 2:30 pm 

14 Holy Thursday 
NO SCHOOL (Easter Break) 

15 Good Friday 
NO SCHOOL (Easter Break) 

18 NO SCHOOL (Easter Break) 

19 NO SCHOOL (Easter Break) 

20 SCHOOL RESUMES 
Mission Club Class Mass 

21 Youth Choir 
First Communion Retreat Day 

22 Melodic Knights Class Mass 
Classroom Easter Parties, 2:30 pm 

23 First Holy Communion, 10:00 am 

25 5A Class Mass 

26 Mission Club, 3:20 pm 

29 2A Class Mass 

BIST Tip:  
Rethinks  
“Rethinks” are quick time outs to help students refocus 
and get back on track. When a child is off-task, they are 
asked to put their head down and hide their eyes. The 
child must be able to identify what got them into trouble 
in the first place, make a plan of what they can do 
differently next time, and then demonstrate the 
appropriate classroom behavior. When the student has 
finished a “rethink,” they let the adult know by giving a 
thumbs-up signal.  

7th & 8th Grades Click Recess 7 & 8  

Lunch and Recess Volunteers 
St. Joseph School is in need of Lunch and Recess 
volunteers. Below are links to the sign-up forms. 
 

LUNCHROOM 
All Grades  Click Lunch K 

RECESS 
Kindergarten  Click Recess K 

1st & 2nd Grades Click Recess 1 & 2 

3rd & 4th Grades Click Recess 3 & 4 

5th & 6th Grades Click Recess 5 & 6 

LB933 Pro-Life Holy Hour 
Help us storm Heaven with prayers for pro-life 
legislation at the Holy Hour for Life, hosted by 
the Nebraska Catholic Conference and Diocese 
of Lincoln at the Cathedral of the Risen Christ 
(Lincoln) on Tuesday, April 5. This special Holy 
Hour begins at 7:00 pm. The intentions will 
include our vulnerable neighbors, preborn 
children, our elected state senators, and the 
successful passage of LB933. Please see the 
attached flyer for more information. 

Prolife Club Book Drive 
St. Joe's Junior High Prolife Club (JH4L) will be sponsoring 
a children’s book drive April 25-May 5. NEW books will 
be accepted and donated to St Elizabeth’s “Pediatric 
Place.” More details coming soon.  

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050E44ACAE23A57-7th8th
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E094BACA9283-lunchroom2
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E094BACA9283-k1and
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050E44ACAE23A57-3rdand
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050E44ACAE23A57-3rd4th
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050e44acae23a57-5th6th
http://school.stjosephlnk.org/news-and-activity/around-the-diocese/holy-hour-for-life/


News 

2022-2023 Online 

Registration Now Open! 
We are excited to announce that Saint Joseph’s online 
enrollment is now open!! As stated in previous emails 
you MUST have a Parent Portal Account in order to 
enroll your child(ren) for next year. 
 
For returning student enrollment instructions click 
HERE.  
For access to your Parent Portal Account follow the 
link provided HERE. 
If you have an incoming kindergartener please fill 
out the Pre-Enrollment form HERE. 
 
If you have any questions please contact Emily Klein, 
Emily-Klein@cdolinc.net.  

Staffing Updates 
Thank you for your continued prayers as we undergo 
the interview process for our open staff positions. We 
are pleased to report the following: 

 Jr. High Social Studies– Anne Reifenrath 
 PE – Jessica Slattery  

If you are aware of anyone qualified or interested in 
any of our open positions in Jr. High English, Special Ed 
para or part-time cook please have them email kevin-
naumann@cdolinc.net. 
 

Please join us in praying daily for these positions, and 
for all our staff, that we will trust more and more in our 
loving Father to provide exactly what we need for the 
good of our children! The following is a prayer you 
might use: 

Heavenly Father, I come to You concerning the 
positions available in our school. I believe that for 
every individual You created You have a perfect 
will and plan and purpose. Lord, please send the 
right person for each job, a person who, at this 
time in his/her life, is Your perfect choice to fill 
the vacant positions in our midst. I thank You, 
Lord, that in the interview process Your Holy 
Spirit will reveal to us the precise individual for 
the position that is open. Father, not our will, but 
Your will be done. I thank You for sending just the 
perfect individual, called and anointed of You, to 
fill this position. In Jesus’ name I pray. Amen.  
(Adapted from Prayers that Avail Much) 

Last Spirit Wear 
Reminder! 
The St. Joseph Spirit Wear 
store closes tomorrow, April 
1. You are able to shop the 
online store to order both 
uniform approved and non-
uniform approved apparel. 
Don’t miss out on your last 
opportunity to order 
something before our current school year is over! 
https://stjoseph2022.itemorder.com/shop/sale/. 

Preschool Updates 
We are excited to share an update with you regarding 
our three- (and young four-) year-old preschool class. 
This coming school year, 2022-2023, we will be 
offering a variety of class times with two-day-a-week 
or three-day-a-week classes. The two-day programs 
will be on Tuesdays and Thursdays or Mondays and 
Wednesdays. The three-day program will be on 
Mondays Wednesdays and Fridays. Classes will run 
from 8:00-11:00 AM. Your child needs to be 3 years of 
age by July 31 and able to use the restroom 
unassisted. If you are interested in enrolling, please 
call St. Joseph School at 402-489-0341, or email Emily 
Klein at emily-klein@cdolinc.net to put your name on 
the list that you prefer. If you were able to come to 
the Preschool Preview and have already put your 
name on the list, please contact the school so we can 
be certain your child is placed in the program you 
prefer.  

Tentative 2022-23 Calendar 
At the bold link you will find our most updated 
Tentative Calendar for the upcoming school year. 
Major dates from the Diocesan Education Office, such 
as start and end of school year, Christmas and Easter 
breaks, etc., are included. Other than the first half day 
of school, our early dismissal days will be at 1:00 pm 
so that lunch can be served to all students prior to 
dismissal. Dates for events like sacramental meetings, 
music concerts, etc. are still to be finalized. We hope 
this will be helpful for your future planning and we 
will let you know when further updates are added. 

http://www.cdolinc.net/enrollment/returning_instructions.html
https://powerschool.cdolinc.net/public/
https://powerschool.cdolinc.net/public/formbuilder/form.html?formid=198789
mailto:Emily-Klein@cdolinc.net
mailto:kevin-naumann@cdolinc.net
mailto:kevin-naumann@cdolinc.net
https://prayers.org/2017/03/hiring-a-new-employee/
https://stjoseph2022.itemorder.com/shop/sale/
mailto:emily-klein@cdolinc.net
http://school.stjosephlnk.org/news-and-activity/yearly-calendar/2022-2023-tentative-school-calendar/


News 

Sacraments 
Tis the season for 
sacraments! Please keep 
in your prayers all our 
children preparing for the following sacrament in the coming 
weeks: 

First Holy Communion – April 23, 10:00 a.m. 
Special thanks to Sister Fiat Marie for all her work in 
partnering with parents to prepare them for this grace! 

Summer-themed Catholic Math 
Booklets 
Help St. Joseph send each student home with a Summer 
Math Booklet by sponsoring a classroom today! 
Classrooms can be sponsored for just $5 a student, or 
make a general donation of any amount. All 
Kindergarten classes, Mrs. Pohlen’s class, and Mrs. 
Pryor’s class have been sponsored! Classrooms that still 
need sponsorship include all other 1st-6th grades. Visit 
www.goldenrodpublishing.com for more information. 

Summer Fun Punch Tickets 
KFOR/KFRX Summer Fun Punch Tickets are on sale 
again this year! They will be sold from April 15-May 
25th and each ticket is $5. All proceeds will go back 
to the school. Some of the participating locations on 
this years ticket include Lincoln Children’s Zoo, Sun 
Valley Lanes & Games, Lincoln Children Museum, 
Lincoln Salt dogs, and Paint Yourself Silly. Each ticket is 
valued at 
over $100. 
Please see 
the link for 
more 
information.  

Urgent Pro-life Appeal from 
Nebraska Catholic Conference  
Dear Advocates, 
 
The first round of debate for LB933 is coming up next 
week. Pro-choice advocates are pulling out all the stops 
to defeat this bill. Have you contacted your state 
senator yet to urge their support for the bill? 
 
During the debate on the "pull motion" for LB933, 
several pro-choice senators vowed to do everything in 
their power to stop LB933. This bill would save 2,000+ 
preborn lives from abortion next year in Nebraska, and 
each year after. This bill would halt the still-growing 
death toll, sitting around a staggering 200,000 preborn 
lives taken. Pro-abortion activists inside and outside the 
legislature are working to keep our embrace on 
abortion. What can you do about it? 
 
We ask because you do have the power to do 
something about it. For your vulnerable neighbors, for 
current and future generations, for the preborn, please 
use your voice today to advocate for LB933 so our state 
can save 2,000 lives a year, and so we can once-and-for-
all stop the abortion toll in Nebraska. Please contact 
your senator today, and urge them to support LB933 in 
the first round of debate. 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.goldenrodpublishing.com%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1CZHzct-YSOo8_PNehR_2SqGOoNkIKk0O9CBWL9ew1JWRG1QxkKXqBL6c&h=AT2vuUlXP_QN9Mf3RxGwWaw9CCX3puzqKLqi2VW0wr7NeBN2bjkziwH1uR5JIx0rhYRPEkyEwvWcU3O6wAtQcdqpd2hQrZtaYM9_ju4lxyK8q
http://school.stjosephlnk.org/assets/Documents/Punch-Parent-2022-Non-LPS.pdf
https://www.votervoice.net/BroadcastLinks/lKY9BUzEoF-MPZPLlmGaZA
https://www.votervoice.net/BroadcastLinks/lKY9BUzEoF-MPZPLlmGaZA
https://www.votervoice.net/BroadcastLinks/HSlAl0L5wgESt5yH3fvTjA
https://www.votervoice.net/BroadcastLinks/lKY9BUzEoF-MPZPLlmGaZA
https://www.votervoice.net/BroadcastLinks/lKY9BUzEoF-MPZPLlmGaZA
https://www.votervoice.net/BroadcastLinks/lKY9BUzEoF-MPZPLlmGaZA


News 

Meals for the Sisters 
Dear School Families, 
 

There are only a handful of spots left for the rest of the school 
year. Please CLICK HERE for more details and to sign up to 
participate in this very important ministry. Thank you for your 
prayerful consideration. Please reach out to me if you have 
any questions.  
 

Cara Matthes: 402-477-8266 or caramatthes@neb.rr.com 

Summer Art Camp 

Registration 
Art Camp (June 6-10) registration has begun! It will now 
be for students going into 1st-8th grades. Morning 
session registration can be found HERE, and afternoon 
session registration can be found HERE. For those 
needing or wanting a physical registration form, follow 
this LINK! If you have any questions, please contact 
Carrie Finson at 402-473-5790, ext. 52921 or email carrie
-finson@cdolinc.net.  
  

Volunteers 
Volunteers are needed to help with all sessions of 
Summer Art Camp the week of June 6-10. Anyone in 
8th grade and older is welcome to join (adults too!). 
Students will receive service hours for their time. 
Please visit https://bit.ly/StJoeArtCamp22Help to sign 
up for part of a day, a whole day, or all week! 

Camp Kateri: Summer Camp 2022 
Registration is now open for SKY Camp, Catholic 
Adventure Camp, and the Tekakwitha Games. 
Volunteer high school counselor applications are also 
being accepted for the 3 camps. For more information, 
to register, or to apply to be a counselor, visit 
www.campkateri.org. A flyer about the camps can be 
found HERE.  

CK Sisters Outdoor  
Spring Workday  
Saturday, May 7, 1:30-4:30 pm 
We will be mulching, planting our vegetable garden, 
cleaning up flower beds and cutting trees. Helpful 
items to bring include wheelbarrows, shovels, 
gloves, pruning/lopping shears, hoes, pickups and 
chainsaws. Children are also welcome! Mark your 
calendars now and contact Sister Mary Angela at 
sr.mary-angela@cdolinc.net if you would like to 
come and help. Please also print and complete a 
liability form (one per adult; children added to adult 
form.) Villa Regina Motherhouse, 4100 SW 56th St., 
about 2 miles 
west and 
south of 
Pioneers 
Park. (Walk-
ins also 
welcome.) 
See attached 
link for more 
information. 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/4090e4ba5a822a46-feeding5
mailto:caramatthes@neb.rr.com
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/274467077417
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/274486214657
http://school.stjosephlnk.org/news-and-activity/announcements/summer-art-camp/
mailto:carrie-finson@cdolinc.net
mailto:carrie-finson@cdolinc.net
https://bit.ly/StJoeArtCamp22Help
http://www.campkateri.org/
http://school.stjosephlnk.org/news-and-activity/around-the-diocese/camp-kateri-2022/
mailto:sr.mary-angela@cdolinc.net
https://cdolinc-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/sr_mary-angela_cdolinc_net/EQpaIqoGlv5Cqkndc6P0DdEBO2-y0U1uwTSeS852i5Zq7Q?e=XWmxLu
http://school.stjosephlnk.org/news-and-activity/announcements/ck-sisters-spring-2022-outdoor-workday/
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http://school.stjosephlnk.org/news-and-activity/monthly-calendar/lunches-september-2020/
http://school.stjosephlnk.org/news-and-activity/monthly-calendar/september-2020-calendar/
http://school.stjosephlnk.org/news-and-activity/monthly-calendar/april-2022-events-calendar/
http://school.stjosephlnk.org/news-and-activity/monthly-calendar/lunches-april-2022/

